
 

 

 
DEREHAM TOWN COUNCIL 

 
28th February 2023 

 
At a meeting of the Social & Welfare Committee held at Dereham Memorial Hall on 
Tuesday 28th February 2023 upon the rising of the Markets & Buildings Committee 
meeting. 
 
Present: Councillors H King (Chairman), H Clarke, A Greenwood, H Jones-Seymour, P 
Morton and L Monument (substitute for T Monument) 
 
Also present: Councillor P Duigan, Town Clerk Tony Needham and Deputy Town 
Clerk Jillian Barron. 
 
 
1. To receive apologies for absence. 
 Apologies for absence were received from Councillors S Green and T Monument. 
 
2. Declaration of Interest.   
 Councillor H King declared an interest in items 3 and 5 as he is a member of the 

Royal British Legion. 
 
3. To consider additional support for the Battle of Britain Parade. 
  

The Committee recommended that there should be no additional support for 
the Battle of Britain Parade but the Town Council would continue supporting 
Battle of Britain Day by providing refreshments after the commemoration event. 

 
4. To consider using professional stewards to close the roads on 

Remembrance Sunday. 
  

The committee recommended that the Town Council hire professional stewards 
to close the roads on Remembrance Sunday. 

 
5. To consider continuing with Remembrance Sunday Live stream. 
  

The committee recommended that Remembrance Sunday should no longer be 
live streamed. 

 
6. To discuss Market Place Christmas Tree. 
  

The committee recommended that the Town Council continue to purchase a 
large Christmas tree for the town centre, even if the cost was higher. Donations 
towards the tree would be accepted. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Chairman 
 



 

 

 


